REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, JULY 20, 2021
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Prein, Schultz and Weyer present.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  


Citizen present was Teresa Hall.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No changes were made to the July 20, 2021, agenda.

Motion was made by Geier to approve the minutes from the June 15, 2021, regular Council meeting, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Froeba, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-Meeting was held on July 6, 2021.  Froeba reported on the Main St. lights.  Quality Electrical Solutions is going to change out one of the bulbs to a 20,000 lumen to see if makes any difference in the lighting.  Froeba reported on the 2021 crack filling.  Bobrofsky made a motion to hire Scott Construction at a maximum of $15,000 for crack filling, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.  Froeba reported that a resident would like to put up a 6X6 metal structure in the city cemetery.  Geier made a motion to refer this back to the utility committee, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried.    Prein made a motion to allow Jeff Smith to install a yard drain and to offer to him that the city would be willing to do the curb & gutter at the cost of $150.00, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.  
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– Meeting was held on July 13, 2021.  Bobrofsky made a motion to purchase a new taser and holster in the amount of $1,558.98 and a new base radio for the police office in the amount of $2,899.97, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.
Finance/City View Committee – No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on July 12, 2021.  Bobrofsky reported that the library is now fully open with normal hours.  Bobrofsky reported that the Cares Grant was applied for in the amount of $2,492.98.  Bobrofsky reported that the June circulation was 1,016.  Bobrofsky reported that 30 patrons attended the summer performer, and that the next performer will be on July 21, 2021, at the Westside Park.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.


Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Mayor’s Report- Mayor Englebretson reported on the cornfest meeting.


Prein made a motion to approve the following bartender licenses:  Michael Weyer, Debra Schofield, and Timothy Fravert, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.

Prein made a motion to approve a picnic license for the Loyal Splash Pad, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried,

Geier made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $82,849.62         
WATER UTILITY: $20,444.45
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $30,946.80
Seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, July 20, 2021
